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BURBAGE oasis The Horsepool is to be given a 
green make-over.
The parish council has been offered a grant from 
Hinckley and Bosworth Borough Council’s Parish 
and Community Initiative Fund to boost its own 
contribution towards a major planned improvement 
scheme.
Following consultation earlier in the year, work is to 
go ahead with a revamp designed to make the site 
more easily accessible and safer for more people to 
use.
It will be the �rst major facelift for the site in 30 
years.
Work will include clearance and cutting back of 
overgrown and poorly-placed shrubs and trees, 
improving views and opening up the space, with 
new yew hedging and trees to be added.

There will be two gates, one giving access from 
Church Street, and improved footpaths.
Wild�ower turfed areas will increase 
biodiversity, the pond will be refreshed and a 
walkway installed to offer a closer view of the 
water.
Existing wooden and stone features will be 
renovated or replaced.
Laws protecting nesting birds mean that 
feathered friends raising young in the green 
space will not be disturbed.
Work is likely to begin in the autumn and will 
involve some chainsaw clearance.
If you have any questions about the project 
or ongoing work please call the parish of�ce 
on 637533.

FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

THE only parish council meetings scheduled for July are planning committee meetings due to be held on 
Monday July 9 and Monday July 23, which will start at 7.30pm in Millennium Hall on Britannia Road .

Horsepool spruce-up will make 
it more welcoming for all
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SPECIAL 
COMMEMORATIONS 
PLANNED FOR 
REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
THE NAMES of four First World War heroes are to 
be added to Burbage war memorial thanks to detective 
work from village heritage researchers and the support of 
Burbage Co-operative Funeralcare.

Following a call for feedback on �ve names originally 
put forward for inclusion on the cenotaph, members of 
Burbage Heritage Group have drawn up a �nal list of:  Sgt 
S Caldwell, Sgt G Musson, Pte J Newcombe and Gunner S 
R Tunnicliffe.

The Church Street based funeral directors have offered to 
cover the costs of adding the names, which it is hoped will 
be carried out in time for this year’s Remembrance Sunday 
commemorations.

With it being the centenary of the end of the First World 
War, even more people than usual are expected to pay their 
respects at an outdoor service and to mark the occasion by 
supporting other special events being organised around the 
parish.

There will be a special exhibition and choral performances 
in the Millennium Hall, and the day will end with the 
lighting of a beacon on 
Sketchley Hill Farm recreation 
ground (also known as Tilton 
Park).

Volunteer marshals will 
be needed to help with the 
parade and with the beacon 
lighting event, which will be 
one of hundreds taking place 
nationwide.

Anyone willing to get involved 
by helping in this way is asked 
to call the parish council of�ce 
on 637533 or to email  
info@burbage-council.co.uk

How will you be marking the 
World War I Centenary?
If you are planning a commemorative event to 
mark the centenary of the end of the First World 
War please email info@burbage-council.co.uk 
with the information. We can add details about 
community events to our website so that more 
people get to hear about them. 
 

Your chance for free 
de�brillator and CPR training
FREE training sessions are being offered to 
anyone wanting to learn how to use Burbage’s new 
community de�brillators.

Instruction in basic CPR (cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation) will also be given at the sessions to 
be held in Millennium Hall on Britannia Road on 
Saturday July 21.

Led by Chris Beesley-Reynolds from Double7 
Training of Kibworth, four half-hour sessions will 
start at 10am, 10.30am, 11am and 11.30am.

Places are limited to eight per session and will 
be offered, free of charge, on a �rst-come, �rst-
served basis to people who call the parish of�ce on 
637533 or email info@burbage-council.co.uk 
 

Work starts on new parish 
green space
IF you have driven round The Hansom Cab 
roundabout recently you will have noticed major 
groundworks going ahead on a large area of open 
space on Rugby Road.

The area is being turned into a public green space, 
to be managed by the parish council, which is 
set to include a raised grass area, native species 
hedgerows, ornamental shrubs and dozens of trees.

A multi-use games area is to be added and separate 
space created for a more structured activity area 
for older children and young people as funds 
become available in the future.

Work to improve The 
Horsepool is due to start 
later this year


